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177^ with an intcntion^of furprifing the forces under"^•^^ General Frazer, Three Rivers^is rather to be "on!

fidcrcd as a long village, than a regwlar town: and
the defign was, that it Ihould be attacked a little
before break of day, and at the fame inftant, by a
itrong detachment from each end, while two fmaller
were drawn up in readinefs to cover or fupport
them. If the fuccefs ihould have proved complete
the defign was extended to the deftrudionof all
thofe veflcls which lay near the (hore.

Zwf!n** J*"^

The concurrent cifcumftances neceffary to give
effeft to this defign were too numerous, tp afford

^y Itrong confidence of fuccefs. It was one of
thofe bold undertakings which might have been
produaiveof great advantage; but which was of
too perilous a nature for anything lefs than the
moft defperate fituation of affairs to juftify. They

. miffed their time by about an hour, which, though
they paffed the armed fhips without obfervation,
occafioned their being difcovered, and the alarm

,
given at their landing. They afterwards got into

,
bad grounds, and were involved into many other
difficulties, which threw them into diforder and

June 8th. confufion. In this ftate they found General Frazer's
corps in preparation to receive them, having landed
feveral light fix pounders, which were played upon
them with great cffed. While they w^re thus en-
gaged in front. Brigadier Nefbit, whofe tranfports
lay higher up the river, landed his force-G full iii

their way back.

Nothing was left but a retreat, the accomplilh-
ment of which was more, to be wifhed for than
hoped. Nefbit's corps kept the river fide to pre-
vent their efcapc to the boats, while Frazer's, in
purfuit, galled .them feverely with their light artil-

lery. Between both, they were driven fome miles
^ * s s x^ tj J a ucu"p iwaujp, whicii tney traveriea witn

inconceivable toil, cxpofed to conftant danger, and

# enduring


